

UNITED BROTHERHOOD OF CARPENTERS AND JOINERS OF AMERICA

Douglas J. McCarron General President

November 13, 2019

Thomas J. Flynn, Executive Secretary-Treasurer New England Regional Council of Carpenters 750 Dorchester Avenue Boston, MA 02125-1132

Dear Sir and Brother:

This will respond to your letter dated November 12, 2019. You requested that the New England Regional Council of Carpenters be renamed and chartered as the North Atlantic States Regional Council of Carpenters.

After considering the request, I direct that the name of the New England Regional Council of Carpenters be changed to the North Atlantic States Regional Council of Carpenters, effective immediately. By copy of this letter, I direct that a charter be issued to the North Atlantic States Regional Council of Carpenters for the sole purpose of reflecting the name change. The Charter of the New England Regional Council of Carpenters shall be returned to the UBC.

Fraternally yours,

Douglas J. McCarron General President

c: Michael Capelli, General Secretary-Treasurer
William Waterkotte, District Vice President, Eastern District
Jurisdiction

Controller, Personify